
PUBLIC NOTICE 
THE CITY OF SOUTHAMPTON 

(OFF-STREET PARKING PLACES)  
(AMENDMENT 2) ORDER 2025 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT SOUTHAMPTON CITY 
COUNCIL proposes to make the above Order, the effects of which 
would be: 

1. To close the Amoy Street (North and South) car park as part of 
Southampton’s Asset Development and Disposal Programme 
(ADDP). 

Copies of the draft Order and statement of reasons for proposing can 
be viewed on the Councils website: 
transport.southampton.gov.uk/TRO or may be inspected Monday - 
Friday, 10am - 3pm at Gateway in the Civic Centre, Southampton 
SO14 7LY. 

Any person wishing to object or make any other representation 
relating to this Order must do so in writing via the Councils website: 
transport.southampton.gov.uk/TRO or by post to the Highways Legal 
Team at Southampton City Council, Civic Centre, Southampton, 
SO14 7LY quoting the Order title and, where objecting, stating the 
grounds for the objection, within 21 days of the date of this Notice 
(i.e. by 13th June 2025). 

Please note that all representations submitted, including the name 
and address of the person submitting it, may be made available for 
public inspection.  

Dated: 23rd May 2025 

Richard Ivory, Solicitor  
Director of Legal, Governance & Monitoring Officer 
Southampton, Fareham and Havant Legal Partnership 

https://balfourbeatty.sharepoint.com/sites/2HNPSP/Project%20Documents/Traffic%20Management/Traffic%20Orders/1%20-%20Proposals/2%20-%20Instructed/23-033%20-%20Cycle%20Hire%20&%20E-Scooter%20bays%20(No.%202)/2%20-%20Documents/transport.southampton.gov.uk/TRO
http://transport.southampton.gov.uk/TRO

